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County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466

ROSEVILLE, CA  95678

County Contact:  Linda Brown 916-787-8950

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Thursday, November 13, 2008
A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, November 13, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dry Creek School, Roseville, Ca.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Stillman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.   
Council members present:  Barry Stillman, George Brown, Claudette Mitchell Weismantel                               




  Terry Webb and Darryl Osborne

Council members absent:    None
      County staff present:          
Linda Brown, Field Representative for Supervisor Rockholm

Phillip Vassion, DPW

Alex Fisch, Planning Department

Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Approval of the Minutes of September 11, 2008:  Terry Dee Webb moved to approve the minutes of September 11, 2008 as presented. Claudette Mitchell-Weismantel seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
3.  Approval of the Agenda:  Terry Dee Webb moved to approve the agenda. Claudette Mitchell Weismantel seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
4.    Public Comment: Bill Betts asked about the power pole with a box and 2 antennas on it located at Billy Mitchell/Sabre City.   Alex Fisch (Planning) stated it could possibly be a camera.  Bill also asked about the replacement of Cook Riolo Bridge.  Barry indicated there was a potential completion date of Spring 2011. The delays in beginning construction are related to the discovery of artifacts.   Debbie George asked about the “Keep Clear Lane” on Cook Riolo and would it be extended for the residents.  Phil Vassion (DPW) answered that it was placed as it currently is and will be revisited to make an extension determination based on need.  

5.  County Supervisor Report:  Linda Brown reported for Supervisor Rockholm the following items:   $2.5 million has been funded for the Highway 65/Sunset Blvd. improvement project, Kristin Spears has been appointed the County Assessor, the Regional University project will return to the Board of Supervisors Agenda on December 9 as well as American Vineyard Villages and Riolo Vineyards (tentative).  Linda informed the members that by current policy MAC members must reapply for their positions every two years and the application is available on the web site.  She also handed out a new MAC Handbook, requesting each member to read it and she would call in January 09 to discuss any questions they might have.  She responded to the question from the Sept. meeting from Mr. Barsdale regarding the bump in the road at the bridge.  The County and the School District are discussing the issue as it involves ADA compliance factors.

Linda let the MAC and the public know that you can access the County Website and sign up to receive E-News regularly if you desire.  Linda presented copies of a letter from Supervisor Rockholm related to a travel expenditure for attendance of a Board of Supervisor meeting that he was reimbursing the County for.  

6.   Public Safety: 

A.  County Sheriff’s Department: Shannon informed the public that she had Neighborhood Watch flyers if anyone was interested in starting the program in their area.  Officer Bell reported a few car burglaries in the area as well as thefts from foreclosures. 
B.  Cal-Fire: Chief Lopez reported that burning is currently allowed again but to check with Air Pollution on days and times.  

C.  CHP:  Officer Ketterer reported that several new officers are coming on board and that the CHP has entered into an agreement with City of Roseville for a portion of development.  They are also under contract for road patrol at Thunder Valley Casino which is paid totally by the Casino.
7.  Information Items (non-action): 
     A.  Dry Creek Community Plan Traffic Study – Phil Vassion, Associate Civil Engineer, Public Works Department.  Continuing discussion of the Dry Creek Community Plan Traffic Study.  This discussion will focus on the recent addendum to the traffic study which analyzes a fourth alternative (hybrid of all other alternatives studied so far).  The benefits and consequences of this alternative to the Dry Creek Community Plan roadway network will be a matter of focus.  Phil Vassion presented the analysis of Alternative 4 (widening Walerga to 6 lanes thus requiring sound walls, implementing calming methods at various intersections and leaving PFE Road open).  He stated that the County favors this Alternative as it did improve the LOS (level of service) at several intersections and roadways within the community.  Barry stated that with any alternative we compromise the community plan as written and with Alternative 4 the sound walls should fit within the culture of the community and be limited to only the main thoroughfare (Walerga) when an amendment is written.  There was a question related to the removal of the “pork chop” (on Baseline and Cook Riolo) which is positioned to be removed in each alternative.  As an informational item only, the MAC members were in general agreement that Alternative 4 presents the best possible solution for the community entirely and directed moving forward with that alternative. 


8. Action Items: 
     A.  Cabral Ranch (20 minutes_ - Alexander Fisch, Associate Planner, Planning Department:  Tony Gallas, Tony Gallas, Inc.  The project site is located on Cook Riolo Road one-quarter mile southwest of the intersection of Cook-Riolo Road and Vineyard Road in the West Roseville area.  The project is a Tentative subdivision Map consisting of 12 single-family residential lots of 40,000 square-feet or larger on 12.4 acres of land.  The project will construct an on-site subdivision roadway, frontage improvements to Cook Riolo Road including road widening and construction of a Class II meandering trail, and an earthen sound barrier.  The project will connect to public sewer and water.  Alex Fisch from Placer County Planning presented the project which is the same as presented to the MAC in the summer of 08.  There will be a berm on the frontage with plants which an HOA will be responsible for maintaining.  There was discussion related to set-backs on all sides with County requirements being 50 ft on front, 20 on each side and 10 ft (single) or 20 ft. (two story) on the back.  Discussion followed relating to the fencing of the project requirements and the back set-back for consideration of existing neighbors.  George Brown moved to approve support of the Cabral Ranch project subject to a 50 foot setback for a primary residence from the rear of the lot and a continuous type/style fence surrounding the entire project provided by the developer or conditions of the CC & R’s.  Darryl Osborne seconded. 

Terry Webb questioned whether a residence could be placed on lot 6 under those conditions.  Motion carried. 4-1.   Mr. Webb indicated his no vote was due to the conditions placed on the project as being too restrictive and that he felt this was the best project presented to the MAC in years with relation to adhering to the community plan.   

9.    Subcommittees:

A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Brown
B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):- .
C. Traffic:  Webb:    
D. Schools and Parks—Weismantel.
10.   Correspondence – Barry received a final EIR on the University Specific plan and a Negative Dec. on Cabral Ranch project.   
11.  Comments by MAC members:  Barry stated that he will be in attendance at the Dec. 9 hearing on American Vineyard Villages.  Diane will notify everyone if the project goes firmly on the agenda.  

12.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, December 11, 2008 at 7:00 pm
13.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.
